
Loveland Senior Advisory Board 

Loveland Public Library:  Gertrude Scott Room, 10:30 am 

Meeting January 6, 2016 

 

The City of Loveland is committed to providing an equal opportunity for services, programs and 

activities and does not discriminate on the basis of disability, race, age, color, national origin, 

religion, sexual orientation or gender. For more information on non-discrimination or for 

translation assistance, please contact the City’s Title VI Coordinator at 

TitleSix@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-2372. The City will make reasonable accommodations 

for citizens in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). For more information 

on ADA or accommodations, please contact the City’s ADA Coordinator at 

bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-3319.  

“La Ciudad de Loveland está comprometida  a proporcionar igualdad de oportunidades para los 

servicios, programas y actividades y no discriminar en base a discapacidad, raza, edad, color, origen 

nacional, religión, orientación sexual o género.  Para más información sobre la no discriminación o para 

asistencia en traducción, favor contacte al Coordinador Título VI de la Ciudad 

alTitleSix@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-2372.  La Ciudad realizará las acomodaciones razonables 

para los ciudadanos de acuerdo con la Ley de Discapacidades para americanos (ADA).  Para más 

información sobre ADA o acomodaciones, favor contacte al Coordinador de ADA de la Ciudad en 

bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-3319”. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:40 am by Marigail Jury. Those 

attending were Linda Aron, Marlene Quattrocchi, Dixie Huff,Doug East, 

Richard Zlamany, Julie Demaree, Anne Brown, Elaine Brush, Phoebe 

Hawley, Marigail Jury, Betty Herder and our new City Council 

Represenatative, Leah Johnson.  Excused were Kim Ferro, Donita Fogle 

and Debby Ahrens. 

Marlene made a motion to accept the December minutes and Julie 

seconded it. Motion carried. 

The ice breaker was anything you learned from or about Seniors.  Phoebe 

told us of two new tax breaks for qualifying seniors.  Elaine said that the 

first of February the new Leisure Times comes out and will have 

information about Travel Training.  You can call the Chilson Center if you 

want to sign up. 

Leah Johnson stated that she has been watching the city’s snow removal 

efforts, especially around bus stops.  She is a Loveland native, graduated 
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from LHS in 2001.  He dad is a business man and her mom was a member 

of the school board.  Her great grandparents were the ones who came to 

Loveland originally. She went ot college in Boston, came back home and 

got involved with the DDA, the Chamber of Commerce and the City 

Council. She live downtown, has a 2 year old daughter and is representing 

Ward 2. 

All of the SABap members introduced themselves. 

Betty brought up the fact again that the city’s question line number is still 

not working.  Elaine is going to check on it. 

We discussed our 2016 GOALS as follows: 

Particiate in PFAC to make Colorado a great place to grow up and grow 

old. 

The PFAC self directed Volunteer Teams – special training is given for this 

thru the office on Aging. – There are 4 areas 1. Culture of Aging 2. Access 

& Mobility 3. Housing  4. Health & Wellness 

 Actively promote and particapate in Travel  Training Program with the 

Transportation Coalition.  These will be January through April and will 

teach folks how to get around the county, and beyond, by bus. 

Participate in the finaliztion of the Comprehensive Create Loveland effort. 

What can we do to increase communication more directly with City 

Council? Try to incorporate suggestions from the City Council study 

session. 

Partner with CANDO to use photovoice to share results of the Walkability 

Audit of Loveland ( Feb. Meeting photovoice will be shown to SAB) 

Assist more this year with the preparation for Bridging the Gap.  It is a 

networking day for Larimer and Weld county senior concernsservice 

providers. 

Attending key board and commission meetings.  Debby is going to attend 

Transportation, Leah is a liason to Affordable Housing. 

Solidify our link to the Ft. Collins SABP by attending their meeting 2 or 3 

times a year. 

Cultivate partnerships with other agencies tho advocate for seniors. 



Foster intergenerational experiences whenever possible. 

Someone needs to attend the Larimer Co. Office on Aging meetings the 

second Thursday of every month.  They are at 1:00pm at 26501 Midpoint 

Dr. In Ft. Collins.  Dixie volunteered to do this. 

Please note that on Wednesday January 27th  there will be a presentation 

of the Walkability Study at the Rialto.  It will be upstairs in the Devereaux 

room. It is at 5:30 PM.  There will be refreshments.  

Our election of officers was held and Phoebe Hawley is the new Chair 

person and Kim Ferro is the Vice Chair for 2016.  Congratulations to them 

and job well done to Marigail Jury!  The secretary position will change as 

folks volunteer to do it. 

Betty announced that she is going to take a break from SAPB for a while.  

Marigail presented her with a certificate from City Council for her devotion 

to serving the City of Loveland as a volunteer. 

Richard announce that the Kof C Fish Fry is Ash Wednesday, Feb. 9th at 

the Church. 

Elaine said there is a new guide for activities at the Chilson Center coming 

out the end of January. 

Marlene made a motion to adjourn.  Linda seconded and we adjourned at 

noon. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Aron 

 

 


